

Secretary's Report November 2015

List of Member Clubs

Clubs who have and have not submitted Key Information Forms since 2011 are listed below.



Key Info Form Submitted

4 Two Motorsport 63 Car Club

Aberdeen & District Motor Club Ltd

Baron Crew Club

Bo'ness Hill Climb Revival

Caithness Car Club

Caledonian Classic and Historic MSC

Civil Service Motorsports Assoc'n Club

Coltness Car Club

Dunfermline Car Club

East Ayrshire Car Club

Edinburgh University Motor Sports Club

Fifties Sports Car Racing

Glenrothes MSC

Grampian Automobile Club

Hawick & Border Car Club

Highland Car Club

Isle of Skye Rally Club

Jim Clark Memorial Motor Club

Lewis Car Club Ltd

Lothian Car Club.

Machars Car Club Ltd.

Monklands Sporting Car Club

Mull Car Club Ltd

RSAC Motorsport

Saltire Rally Club

Scottish Green Training Club

SHR Club Ltd

Scottish Motor Racing Club

Scottish Motorsport Marshals Club

Scottish Off Road Club

Scottish Sporting Car Club

Scottish Sprint & Hillclimb Ch'ship

Shetland Motorsport Club

Solway Car Club Ltd

South of Scotland Car Club Limited

SRC Car Club Ltd

Stonehaven & District Motor Club

Tay 4x4 Off Road Club

Argyll Classic & Sporting Car Club

39

13

The Key Info Form is on the SACC website http://scottishcarclubs.com/keyinfo.aspx

No Key Info Form

55 Car Club

750 Motor Club

Berwick & District Motor Club

Border Ecosse Car Club

Buchan Off Road Drivers Club

Classic Car Tours

Highland Speed Championship

Knockhill Motor Sport Club

N England Scottish Classic Rally Organisers

Royal Air Force Motor Sports Association

Scottish Land Rover Owners Club

West Cumbria Motorsport Club

Wigton Motor Club



Secretary's Report November 2015

Association Membership:

Applications for membership etc :No new applications.

Argyll Classic & Historic Car Club wound up in October.

Proposed Regulations Changes for Consultation

Your attention is drawn to the relevant page on the MSA website

https://www.msauk.org/The-Sport/Regulations/Proposed-Changes-for-Consultation

Committee	Subject	Close of Consult- ation	Date of Implementation
Trials	T 11.12.6 Reworded, and now excludes remoulded and retreaded tyres which are not subject to same labelling limitations.	1/12/15	1/1/17

Correspondence

1. Club Seminars

Notice from MSA received 27/8/15 – Scottish club officials seminar proposed date 6/3/16 at Pitlochry. Clash with Saltire Classic rally, which starts 8 miles away that date. Since then alternative dates proposed all had clashes, but Saltire have now (19/10/15) succeeded in changing HQ hotel booking, so Saltire Classic Rally will now run on 28/2/16, and the Unlicensed Officials Seminar will be on 6th March at Pitlochry. A copy of the Unlicensed Officials Seminar Invitation is on the website

2. Graeme Forrester appointed to Sprint & Hill sub committee.

Email from Graeme Forrester (Wigton MC) 15/10/15:

I am pleased to report that I have been appointed to the Sprint & Hill Climb subcommittee from January 1st

I intend to be as hands on as possible and report back after meetings and also take any issues forward on behalf of local clubs and competitors.

Best regards

Graeme

PS It took a long time coming but my thanks to the associations for their nominations.

Secretary's Report November 2015

3. Child Safeguarding Officer Training.

Invitation to Child Safeguarding Officer seminar, for existing and prospective club Child Safeguarding Officers. Motherwell, 1st December, 7:30-10:00 pm.

"These seminars are open to Club Child Safeguarding Officers, including those who are thinking about undertaking this vital role.

The programme has been designed very much to provide a forum for an exchange of knowledge and ideas, with proposed dates and locations based upon the avoidance of major clashes with events and the geographical spread of those potential attendees.

These evening seminars assemble at 7:15pm for a 7:30pm prompt start, with the proceedings scheduled to finish before 10:30pm.

To attend these seminars please reply by email to either alan.page@msauk.org or jennifer.carty@msauk.org. It is important that attendees do not turn up on the evening without prior notification. Acknowledgement of your reply slip to include joining instructions will be sent out via e-mail."

Full document distributed with meeting reports etc, and <u>available on SACC site</u>.